
Re: Request Clarification Pertaining to FOIA Request 2023-TSFO-00266

Philip Ellison <pellison@olcplc.com>
Wed 1/18/2023 3:36 PM
To: Stringfellow, Tearnee <Tearnee.Stringfellow@tsa.dhs.gov>

Thanks a million!

//Philip L. Ellison, MBA, JD, Esq
Attorney at Law & Business Counselor 
----------------------------------
OUTSIDE LEGAL COUNSEL PLC
         www.olcplc.com
----------------------------------
pellison@olcplc.com 
Office: (989) 642-0055
Fax #: (888) 398-7003

From: Stringfellow, Tearnee <Tearnee.Stringfellow@tsa.dhs.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 3:35 PM
To: Philip Ellison <pellison@olcplc.com>
Subject: RE: Request Clarification Pertaining to FOIA Request 2023-TSFO-00266
 
Got it!
 
Thanks Tea!
 
From: Philip Ellison <pellison@olcplc.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 3:32 PM
To: Stringfellow, Tearnee <Tearnee.Stringfellow@tsa.dhs.gov>
Subject: Re: Request Clarification Pertaining to FOIA Request 2023-TSFO-00266
 
CAUTION: This email originated from outside of DHS. DO NOT click links or open attachments unless
you recognize and/or trust the sender. If you believe this is SPAM or a phishing email, contact the TSA
Cyber Security Operations Center at TSA-SPAM.
 
Ms. Stringfellow:
 
As I have presented it, I made FOIA Requests No. 1 through 5 (as numbered). See attached (highlighted). 
 
FOIA Request No. 6 seeks production of "all emails and/or written communications regarding the
processing of those five FOIA requests."  
 
Does that clarify it? If not, let me know. Thanks!
 
//Philip L. Ellison, MBA, JD, Esq
Attorney at Law & Business Counselor 
----------------------------------
OUTSIDE LEGAL COUNSEL PLC
         www.olcplc.com
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----------------------------------
pellison@olcplc.com 
Office: (989) 642-0055
Fax #: (888) 398-7003
 

From: Stringfellow, Tearnee <Tearnee.Stringfellow@tsa.dhs.gov>
Sent: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 3:10 PM
To: Philip Ellison <pellison@olcplc.com>
Subject: Request Clarification Pertaining to FOIA Request 2023-TSFO-00266
 
Good Day Mr. Ellison,
 
Hope all is well!  I have attached a copy of your FOIA request you submitted to TSA.  Can you please clarify
“previous 5 FOIA requests” in item 6.  Are you seeking previous request that you submitted or are you seeking the
previous 5 FOIA request that are similar to what you are asking for from other requesters?
 
Look forward to your response.
 
Respectfully,
 
Tearnee (Tea) Stringfellow
Government Information Specialist
Freedom of Information
Transportation Security Administration
6959 Springfield Center Drive
Springfield, VA  20598-6020
Office:  571-227-5718
Fax:  571-227-1406
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